
Department of Planning and Budget 
2019 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB1990 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Convirs-Fowler 

 

3.  Committee: General Laws 

 

4. Title: Barbers and cosmetologists; exemptions; threading. 

 

5. Summary:  Exempts persons whose activities are confined solely to removing unwanted hair 

by the use of string or thread from being required to obtain an occupational license. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary. See Item 8. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  It is anticipated that this bill will not result in a fiscal impact to the 

Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation (DPOR). DPOR does not have a 

specific regulated profession that only does threading. Currently, some licensed 

cosmetologists and estheticians may perform threading as part of their services and will 

continue to keep their licenses. This bill clarifies that individuals only wanting to do 

threading will not need a license. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Professional and 

Occupational Regulation. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 


